What Health Care Reform Means for Your Volunteers
By Katie Mulembe, Catholic Volunteer Network Membership and Recruitment Coordinator 
The recent passage of the Health Care Reform Bill involves major changes for many Americans in the area of medical coverage. One of the groups most significantly affected by the passage of this bill is young adults, which was the largest group of uninsured people in the United States. This age group also makes up the largest percentage of volunteers in the Catholic Volunteer Network network, so you might be wondering how your volunteers and your program will be affected. 

One of the least contended provisions included in the bill was the extension of the time parents can cover their children on their health insurance plan. Currently parents can keep their children on their health insurance plan up to the age of 19, or longer if they are still in school. Starting September 23, 2010, insurance providers will be required to enable their policy holders to ensure dependents through the age of 26. Dependents qualify for coverage even if they are no longer in school, do not live in their parents’ home, or are no longer dependents on their parents tax returns. Married children also qualify, but it is not required that the spouse of the married child be included in the coverage plan. Employers who offer the coverage of dependents to their employees will also be required to include the extended ages. Some health insurance providers have already started offering this extended coverage to their clients earlier than the September start date.

Further, children who have been aged out of previous plans can be re-enrolled after January 1, 2011 (or earlier if the provider allows.) Additionally, the law states dependents will be covered at the same rate, regardless of their age. 

Most Catholic Volunteer Network programs provide health insurance coverage as a benefit of service for their volunteers, therefore these changes lead to interesting questions we should consider. Would you ask your volunteers to stay on their parent’s insurance plans? Are there repercussions to that? Take a moment to share how Health Care Reform is changing the way you provide medical coverage for your volunteers in our Monthly Members Forum. Click here to join in the conversation. 

For additional information, please visit:

· “Health Insurance for the Under 26 Crowd” By Julianne Pepitone, CNNMoney http://money.cnn.com/2010/05/12/news/economy/health_care_dependents/
· National Conference on State Legislatures - Covering Young Adults Through Their Parent's or Guardian's Health Policy http://www.ncsl.org/default.aspx?tabid=14497
Did you know that as a Catholic Volunteer Network member you are able to participate in our health insurance plan for volunteers provided through Willis of Seattle? Coverage includes volunteers serving in all fifty states and the District of Columbia, as well as volunteers serving internationally. The rate is currently set at $151.76 per volunteer per month. Please contact Katie Mulembe at kmulembe@catholicvolunteernetwork.org to find out more about taking advantage of this service.
